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29 April 2020

Gene DeTullio and Jason Hinton, MD
Radiology Services
Reid Hospital and Health Care Services
1100 Reid Parkway
Richmond, Indiana 47374

Dear Mr. DeTullio and Dr. Hinton,

This letter is to verify that Tim Lautenschlaeger, MD, is an Authorized User under our broad scope license 
(NRC License 13-02752-03), and is authorized for manual brachytherapy and remote afterloader 
brachytherapy (HDR) under 10 CFR 35.400 and 35.600. Dr. Lautenschlaeger has been authorized for these 
modalities continuously since 8 September 2015. Additionally, Dr. Lautenschlaeger has been authorized for 
use of GSR (Perfexion) under 10 CFR 35.600/35.1000 on our specific license (NRC 13-02752-08) since 8 
December 2015.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions.

Best,

T. Michael Martin, PhD, DABHP
Director of Health Physics and Radiation Safety Officer
IUPUI/IUMC, IU Health Academic Health Center, Eskenazi Hospital
Adjunct Assistant Professor of Radiology & Imaging Sciences
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Hi Laura,

Happy to help. I can confirm the Dr. L has been approved for these (as well as 35.600/1000
Perfexion GSR), and I’ve attached a letter I sent for a resident earlier this year. If you need
something current, I’m happy to redo it – please note that is lists the approval dates for Dr. L from
our RSC.

On a completely different note, I was hoping you may be able to provide some advice. We’ve had a
simple amendment in (change from one experience RSO to another) since early January 2020 – I
received the license reviewers contact information, and have sent a few emails and tried calling a
few times, to no avail. It has been more than 90 days (also early Jan) since we received the
acknowledgement letter from the NRC (the “we’ve reviewed your submission and nothing seems to
be missing, we’ll look at it in detail and get back to you” letter). Is there a way to escalate this or get
some action initiated? I’d appreciate any advice.

Thanks,

Michael

T. Michael Martin, PhD, DABHP
Director of Health Physics & Radiation Safety Officer
IUPUI/IUMC, IU Health Academic Health Center, Eskenazi Hospital
Adjunct Assistant Professor of Radiology & Imaging Sciences
Indiana University Environmental Health and Safety
Gatch Hall, CL159
1120 W. Michigan St.
Indianapolis, IN 46202
Office: (317) 274-0331
Pager: (317) 312-1519
mimart@iu.edu
tmartin24@iuhealth.org
https://ehs.iupui.edu/radiation/index.html

Please Click Here to Complete an EHS Customer Satisfaction Survey

From: Cender, Laura <Laura.Cender@nrc.gov> 
Sent: Thursday, June 11, 2020 9:04 AM
To: Martin, Michael <mimart@iu.edu>
Subject: [External] NRC License. No. 13-02752-03 Authorized User Verification Request



This message was sent from a non-IU address. Please exercise caution when clicking links or opening
attachments from external sources.

Hello Dr. Martin,

I hope that you are doing well.  I am an NRC license reviewer and I am currently processing a
license amendment request that included an NRC Form 313 AUS listing Dr. Tim
Lautenschlaeger, M.D. as the candidates preceptor.

Could you please confirm that Dr. Lautenschlaeger is an authorized user for 10 CFR 35.400
manual brachytherapy, 10 CFR 35.600 remote afterloader units, and 10 CFR 35.600
teletherapy units?

Thank you,
Laura Cender

Laura Cender
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Materials Licensing Branch
E-mail:  Laura.Cender@nrc.gov
Phone:  (630) 829-9712
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